
 

  St. Mary’s Church and Rectory 
412 E. 8th Street ~ Wayne, Nebraska 68787 

                                 402-375-2000~FAX 402-375-5782~ OFFICE HOURS 8 AM to 4:30 PM 

                                 Email:  parish@stmaryswayne.org ~ Webpage:  stmaryswayne.org ~ facebook.com/stmaryswayne   

Pastor:  Reverend Mark Beran 

Deacons: Gary French & Pat Gross 

Religious Education: Laura Hochstein, DRE, 375-2000 

Parish Secretary: Patty Wurdeman 

College Newman Minister: Fr. Mark Beran 

           Assistant Newman Minister:  Amy Woerdemann – 375-2000  

Hispanic Parish Coordinator: Cecilia Modrell 

St. Mary’s School, 375-2337 

Head Teacher: Mark Evetovich 
 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT: As members of St. Mary’s Parish located in Wayne, Nebraska we affirm our belief that together with all 
whom accept Jesus Christ as the Risen Lord; we are a pilgrim people seeking salvation.  We have made the commitment to worship God, to 
educate by passing on the faith, to witness the Gospel by living a Christian life, and to love and serve each other and our neighbors.  We will 
contribute the time, talent and treasure necessary to further these spiritual purposes.  With God’s help, and through the intercession of Mary, 
the Mother of God and our patroness, we will make our parish community one which is seen by all as Catholic Christian. 
SUNDAY MASSES:  Saturday - 6:00 PM; Sunday - 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM; and Spanish Mass in Emerson NE (402-695-2342). 
WEEKDAY & HOLIDAY MASSES: See Bulletin. 
NEW PARISHIONERS: You are invited to register at the rectory or see the pastor following Mass. 
RECONCILIATION:  ½ Hour before Masses on Saturdays & Sundays or by appointment. 
BAPTISMS:  Contact the Parish Office.  Parents are to attend pre-baptismal catechesis prior to the baptism. 
MARRIAGES:  The Archdiocese of Omaha requires a minimal six months waiting period for proper preparation for marriage.  Please contact 
the parish a year in advance.  The RC adult and/or the parents should be registered members of St. Mary’s Parish. 
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK: Celebrated individually upon request.  If someone is seriously ill, please call the rectory. 

COLLEGE STUDENTS & VISITORS: We welcome you and pray that you will feel at home worshipping with us. 

June 9 th, 2013                     
Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ – Intentions for J une 10 th – June 16 th   

  

Monday                          June                  10               NO 8:00 AM MASS                    
Tuesday                         June                  11               NO 8:00 AM MASS                    
Wednesday                    June                  12                 8:00       AM                   COMMUNION SERVICE 
Thursday                        June                  13               NO 8:00 AM MASS                    
Friday                             June                  14                 8:00       AM                   Kendra Stewart 
Saturday                         June                  15                 8:00       AM                   Sam Torres, Jr.   
Saturday                         June                  15                 6:00       PM                † Clete Sharer 
Sunday                           June                  16                 8:00       AM                   People of the Parish 
Sunday                           June                  16               10:00       AM                † Ed Fletcher 
 
                                           "Young man, I tell you to get up." 

                                                    God has visited his people. 

                  
 
June 15/16 SAT 6:00 PM SUN 8:00 AM SUN 10:00 AM 
11th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
HOSPITALITY C Osten / C Wageman K Morris / V Pick R & S Hunke 
USHERS L Haase / S Hasemann T Jacobsen / D Lutt T Jenkins / K Kwapnioski  
READER E Osten B Meyer M Ahmann    
SERVERS I Braun / T Braun L Reinke / N Reinke J Kielty / K Kielty  
*EMHCS R Glass / T Hypse B Heithold / I Fletcher M Schlichter / J Ahmann 
  G Kallhoff / (Deacon) A Witkowski *S Anderson / (Deacon) 
MUSIC MINISTRY Volunteer / P Heinemann  Volunteer / J Loberg  
COUNTERS M Kathol / G Kathol / B Belt 
  
June 22/23 SAT 6:00 PM SUN 8:00 AM SUN 10:00 AM 
12th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
HOSPITALITY G & J Ruzicka G & J Nemec T & M Jenkins   
USHERS G Kallhoff / J Reinert S Lutt / B Martin D Linster / R Lutt  
READER C Wageman J Nelsen M Barry  
SERVERS A Claussen / E Claussen G Reynolds / N Reynolds B Klein / W Moos   
*EMHCS A Osten / C Osten K Hochstein / L Hochstein M & J Klein /    
 E Osten / (Deacon) T Reinke *Volunteer / (Deacon) 
MUSIC MINISTRY Volunteer / T Hypse  Volunteer / D Gentrup  
COUNTERS R Gentrup / D & S Fehringer 
 

Everyone:  PLEASE arrange for a substitute if you cannot come on your assigned date! 
EMHCS:  The name underlined at the 8 o’clock Mass will take Communion to the Nursing Home. 

The name underlined at the 10 o’clock Mass will take Communion to the Oaks. The name with the * by it will take Communion to shut-ins. 
The name in parentheses is an alternate, in case another EMHC cannot show up as assigned. 



 
 
  Thank You!  

June 1st & 2nd, 2013 - STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 
        Plate       $                   681.15 
        Adult envelopes      $                4,008.00 
        Children                                            $                                47.61 
        Fuel      $                               417.00 
        On-Line                                            $                                   0.00 
Total      $                             5,153.76 
 
Total Sundays & Holy Days              Actual                       Budget 
Fiscal year to date                       $274,734.33                 $259,700 
Average per week                       $    5,606.82                 $    5,300 
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Budget Actual

 
Stewardship – June 9 th “And when the Lord saw her, he had 
compassion on her and said to her, ‘Do not weep.’” (Luke 7:13) 
This verse is a great reminder that the Stewardship lifestyle is one of 
service, putting God first and to “love one another.” Unfortunately today, 
many people have “passion” for activities they enjoy - their job and off-
work activities. Many times our “passion” to excel is at the expense of 
someone else. Maybe we need to focus on a little less passion for our 
individual concerns and a lot more compassion for others.  

St. Mary’s Prayer List 
Please pray for those suffering from illness and their families that they may 
find relief from their burdens, and feel the comforting presence of the Lord.  
Parishioners: Kendall Gamble, Dominic Reinke, Larry Haase, and Derek 

& Ashley Meyer.                    

Family/Friends: Jeff Krumweide (nephew of Jennifer Nelsen), Don 

Specht (nephew of Miron Jenness), Pat Cunningham (sister of Margaret 

Melena), Sandi Stuck (sister of Kristi Foote), Gene Fletcher (husband of 

Shirley Fletcher), Russ Thede (husband of Jean Thede), Nancy O'Brien 

(sister of Carol Kielty), Justin Walsh (brother of Jilliane Allemann), 

Dennis Spangler (friend of Scott & Mary Kay Hasemann), Gary Mueller 

(brother of Ann Witkowski),  Shirley Clayton (niece of MaryEllen Maxey), 

Pat Brady (brother of Jeff Brady), Kristin Ewing (daughter of Donna 

Ewing),  Danita Beadle (sister-in-law of Ray Nelson), Deena Creamer 

(daughter of Vona Sharer), Mary Seiler Page (former parishioner),  Mary 

Carroll (daughter-in-law of Ed & Dee Carroll), Jaime Knehans (friend of 

Kathy Luhr), Bill Harper (former parishioner),  Alex Ankeny (son of Josh 

& Heidi Ankeny), Linda Hochstein (daughter-in-law of Sally Hochstein). 
Tend Thy sick ones, O Lord Jesus.  Rest Thy weary ones.  Bless Thy dying ones.  
Soothe Thy suffering ones.  Pity Thy afflicted ones.  Shield Thy joyous ones.  All 
for Thy love’s sake.          St. Augustine 

    

=   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = 
 

We don’t always know the current condition of those on our Prayer list. If a 
person is doing better could be removed from the list, please let the Office 
know.  Also, if would like to add someone to the list, please call the Office.   

=   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = 

St. Mary’s Pastoral Council is helping to plan the Parish 

Picnic for September.  This year it is our goal to seek as 

many helpers and suggestions to make this a real united 

event.  Please list an idea for a theme to use for our 

picnic.  Last year it was “Fun in the Sun, with the Son.”  The 

council then will select the theme from these suggestions.  

Please put this in the box marked “Parish Picnic” located on 

the table as you come into the church.  Thank you!  
=   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =    

 WAYNE STATE CATHOLIC NEWMAN NEWS  
Facebook: Wayne State Catholic Newman       375-2000 

 

Remember to make a plan to grow in your faith this summer. 
=   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   = 

 

“Always do right - this will gratify some and astonish the rest.” 

Mark Twain 

ST. MARY’S CALENDAR June 9 th – June 16 th  
†The Rosary  is prayed ½ hour before the weekend Masses.   
The 7:30 AM Rosary on Sunday will be prayed for the unborn. 
†Hispanic Prayer Group & Rosary –Monday, June 10th at 5 PM at 
Church. 
† Fr. Beran Gone – Monday, June 10th -Thursday, June 13th.  
†Facilities/Maintenance Meeting – Tuesday, June 12th at 6 PM. 

From the Pastor’s Desk  
I want to share a few graces from this past week: 
     The biggest grace this week was Totus Tuus. Ben, Scott, Ben, 
Paul, Angie, Tracy, Carol, and Rachel did a great job with the kids! 
You can only imagine how hard they worked during the day 
program (9am to 3pm) and the evening program with the junior 
high and high school students (7:30pm to almost 10pm). They 
were a very prayer presence as they spent an hour in prayer each 
morning before the kids showed up. To see young men and women 
on fire for the faith is always inspiring. Seeing our kids learn about 
the faith, attend daily Mass, and have lots of fun was great too! 
     Personally, I got to spend time this weekend at a cousin’s 
wedding. It was basically a big family reunion. Even my 1 year old 
twin nephews flew out from California for it. This weekend makes 
me very grateful for my family. I don’t thank God for the grace of 
my family enough. Do you thank God for your family on a regular 
basis?  
     What are the graces you have received this past week? Do you 
take time to thank God when He shows you His love through 
prayer, the actions of people, or the events of your daily life?  
When we acknowledge the presence and graces of God on a daily 
basis, we find ourselves being like Mary who said, “My soul 
proclaims the greatness of the Lord”. 
 Mary, who is full of grace, pray for us. 
      Fr. Beran 
=   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   = 

Fr. Mark Beran will be leading a “Journey of a Lifetime” to 

the Holy Land from May 12-21, 2014, leaving from Omaha 

for $3,778 all inclusive, except lunches. To be able to go to 

the very places where Jesus lived, taught, suffered, died and 

rose from the dead is a privilege beyond description.  The 

Bible will come alive for you and you will never read it or 

hear it in the same way.  For more information and an 

enrollment form, call 402-375-2000. 
=   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   = 

Fr. Mac's Retirement Open House     Sunday, June 9
th

       

1:30 PM to 4 PM     St. Mary’s Parish Hall in Laurel  

Everyone is invited to help Fr. Mac celebrate! 
=   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =    

Help Wanted:Help Wanted:Help Wanted:Help Wanted:  St. Mary's is looking for someone to work 

10 hours a week to assist with youth ministry as well as 

adult ministry and/or RCIA. This person would need to 

have a deep love for God and people as well as a strong 

desire to help others grow in their Catholic faith. Good 

organizational and communication skills are also required. 

If you are interested or want more details, contact Fr. 

Beran at 375-2000. 
=   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =    
The Wayne Area Habitat for Humanity is looking for 

volunteers to help with our current build.  People of all skill 

levels are welcome.  If you can help it would be greatly 

appreciated.  Come down to 113 South Lincoln St. or contact 

Don Buryanek at 402-369-0546. We are asking for volunteers 

for Saturdays throughout June and July. Start time is usually 

around 8:30 am.  However, any time you could give would 

be deeply appreciated.  volunteering may include making 

lunch for those who are working at the site.  Thank you! 
 

Daily Scripture Readings 
Monday, June 10 (Tenth Monday in Ordinary Time): 2Corinthians 
1:1-7; Psalms 34:2-9; Matthew 5:1-12. 
Tuesday, June 11 (St. Barnabas): Acts 11:21b-26, and 13:1-3; Psalms 
98:1-6; Matthew 5:13-16. 
Wednesday, June 12 (Tenth Wednesday in Ordinary Time): 
2Corinthians 3:4-11; Psalms 99:5-9; Matthew 5:17-19.  
Thursday, June 13 (St. Anthony of Padua): 2Corinthians 3:15 to 4:1, 
3-6; Psalms 85:9ab-14; Matthew 5:20-26. 
Friday, June 14 (Tenth Friday in Ordinary Time):  2Corinthians 4:7- 
15; Psalms 116:10-11, 15-18; Matthew 5:27-32.    
Saturday, June 15 (Tenth Saturday in Ordinary Time): 2Corinthians 
5:14-21; Psalms 103:1-4, 8-9, 11-12; Matthew 5:33-37. 
Sunday, June 16 (Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time): 2Samuel 12:7-
10, 13; Psalms 32:1-2, 5, 7, 11; Galatians 2:16, 19-21; Luke 7:36 to 8:3. 
Take a moment each day to read and reflect on these passages from Sacred Scripture. 
It’s a wonderful way to join our personal prayer with public prayer of the Church. 

 � RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS � 
 

RAIN FOREST ADVENTURE: A TREE TOP BIBLE BLAST 

A Blast of Thank yous to our forest of helpers – Kecia 

Schenk, Emily Claussen, Jamie Gamble, Breanna Kallhoff, 

Sean & Cole Hochstein, Michaela & Miranda Fehringer, Grace 

Heithold, Anna & Emma Loberg, Emily Longe, Brittney Hunke, 

Lizette Lomeli, Jenna Trenhaile, Garret Reynolds, Emilie Osten, 

and Clara Osten.  We would also like to thank all the boys 

and girls who came to the forest to learn. 
=   =  =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =  =   =  =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   

A special “Thank You” to all who helped make Totus Tuus a 

Faith-inspiring event.  We greatly appreciate our Host families 

– Norm & Nancey Fendrick, Jennifer Nelsen, Chad & Jean 

Dorcey and Fr. Mark Beran – who opened their homes and 

hearts to the eight Totus Tuus team members.  A warm 

“Thank you” also goes out to the people who provided food 

for the team members.  Evening meals were provided by -  

Fr. Beran, Knights of Columbus, Michael & Penny Fehringer, 

Dwaine & Mollie Spieker, Dale & Laura Hochstein, Kirk & 

Barb Hochstein, and Dave & Jerrae Braun.  Noon meals were 

provided by – Emilie Osten, Craig & Melissa Pfeifer, Craig & 

Tina Sharpe, Tom & Cindy Lee, and Becky Longe.  Thank 

you to the parents who provided snacks for the children’s 

breaks and Thank you to the helpers – Taylor & Tori French, 

Aaron Fleming, Sean & Cole Hochstein, Breanna Kallhoff, 

Maddie Morris, Garret Reynolds and Emilie Claussen.  A final 

Thank you to the Totus Tuus Crew – Paul Blum, Ben Polacek, 

Scott Watts, Benjamin Cordova, Carol Marceau, Angie Harder, 

Tracy Guy, & Rachel Hanigan, and our DRE Laura Hochstein 

– for all their hard work.  A great many hands went into 

making this program very faith-inspiring for our children.   

God bless you all and have a great and safe summer. 
=   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =    
Sacred Heart Parish in NorfolkSacred Heart Parish in NorfolkSacred Heart Parish in NorfolkSacred Heart Parish in Norfolk seeks candidates for the 

position of President for Norfolk Catholic School (Pre-K-12).  

Candidates will possess visionary leadership skills and the 

ability to influence positive change to help form disciples of 

Jesus within the Catholic Church.  For a job description and 

extra info go to www.sacredheartnorfolk.com.  Send resume, 

credentials, and references to Fr. Dan Andrews, pastor of 

Sacred Heart Parish, at pastor@sacredheartnorfolk.com.  
=   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =    
 

On Monday, June 3 we received prayers from the 
Stewardship & Development Office asking God to 

Bless us for faithfully carrying out the mission of 
the Catholic Church. 

ST. MARY’S CATHOLIC ELEMENTARY SCHOOL… 

                    WHERE FAITH AND KNOWLEDGE MEET 

St. Mary’s School is in need of volunteers for the 2013-2014 

school year to help serve lunch on Monday, Wednesday, and 

Friday.  Please contact Mark Evetovich at 402-375-2337 for 

details or if you are interested.  Thank you. 
  

    Choose LifeChoose LifeChoose LifeChoose Life     
We pray for those who are ill and for their caregivers: may they 
draw strength from the Sacred Heart of Jesus, who is always with 
us in our suffering. 

=   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = 
You are invited to come pray with us. On Tuesday, June 11th 

and Tuesday, June 25th members of St. Mary's will be going 

to pray at Planned Parenthood, the abortion clinic in Sioux 

City. The schedule for both days: 

9 AM - Leave St. Mary's parking lot (after Mass & Adoration) 

Visit Cathedral of the Epiphany -1000 Douglas St. Sioux City  

Eat lunch- undetermined at this time 

Noon - Go to Planned Parenthood, 4409 Stone Ave to pray 

until 2:30/3:00 while the women are coming out from the 

abortions. We will also tour Mary's Choice, the pregnancy 

care center located next door. Join us for one or both days. 

Car pool with us or drive on your own. 
=   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = 

Right to LifeRight to LifeRight to LifeRight to Life will meet on Thursday, June 20th at 9 AM in 

Holy Family Hall to talk about the fair booth and maybe a 

prayer breakfast like we used to do. Please come and invite 

others of any faith to come also. 
=   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =  =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =    

The Backpack ProgramThe Backpack ProgramThe Backpack ProgramThe Backpack Program provides a weekend supply of 

nutritious food for children when school lunch and breakfast 

is unavailable on a weekend, even in the summer. Each food 

bag contains 2 breakfasts, 2 lunches, 2 snacks, and 1 can of 

vegetables and 1 can of fruit. All food is nonperishable and 

provided to children free of charge. It is our hope these 

resources will support the health, behavior, and achievement 

of every student that participates. The program is run by 

volunteers who pack the food bags and is funded through 

the generous gifts of the Wayne Food Pantry. Due to the 

overwhelming response to the program - they are going to 

try and continue to provide food bags to these children 

throughout the summer.  Each backpack costs 6.80 and 

currently they are providing over 70 of these each weekend.  

If you can help with volunteering contact the Wayne Food 

pantry at 402-375-2669 or gpcwayne@gmail.com.  You may 

leave food donations in the baskets in the church entrance 

and monetary donations may be put in the collection 

baskets.  Thank you!     
=   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   = 

Wayne Grows an Extra RowWayne Grows an Extra RowWayne Grows an Extra RowWayne Grows an Extra Row    ––––    Across the nation, Wayne 

included, gardeners are donating their extra fresh produce to 

their local Food Pantry.  We ask you to bring any extra 

garden produce to our local Food Pantry.  Fresh produce 

can be dropped off at the Food Pantry at the Presbyterian 

Church (216 W. 3rd St.) on Wednesday-Friday from 8:30-11:30 

AM during June-August. Their number is 402-375-2669. The 

Food Pantry at the Methodist Church (516 Main St.) is open 

on the 4th Saturday morning during June-August.  Their 

number is 402-375-2231.  For more information, call Susan 

Wells at 402-369-0910.  
 =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   =   = =   =   =   

MAY YOU WALK WITH GOD THIS SUMMER 
IN WHATEVER YOU DO WHEREVER YOU GO. 


